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The death of 
HM Queen Elizabeth II

Bassetlaw Place Based Partnership
was profoundly saddened by the death
of HM Queen Elizabeth II.

The Queen was a shining example of
public service to the nation. 

She visited Worksop twice during her reign
- in 1968 when she visited Worksop
College, and again in 1981, to open the
Queen's Buildings on Potter Street.

Help and support with the
cost of living crisis

This month is Stoptober, a national annual
campaign to encourage smokers to quit.
Partners are encouraged to share
Stoptober messaging and help Bassetlaw
become smoke free.

The Partnership's united approach to providing
information and support to people struggling with the cost
of living crisis, is gathering momentum. BCVS and
Bassetlaw Council have worked together to produce a
booklet signposting people in need of help and support.
From mental health support to food banks, there is a raft
of information about the services available across
Bassetlaw. 
The booklet is available on partner websites and on the
new Bassetlaw Place website www.bassetlawplace.co.uk. 
Look out also for an online survey which will help us gather
data and information around the cost of living crisis in
Bassetlaw.

#BetterInBassetlaw #Itsoknottobeok #WMHD #WSPD#itsoktotalkaboutsuicide



opened in the early 1960s and has delivered power
across the nation for decades - and with this
announcement, we know that the Trent Valley will
play a vital role in the UK's transition to a greener,
carbon neutral future. 
“It has been a huge team effort to land this multi-
billion-pound investment for the District involving the
County Council, the District Council, EDF Energy,
MPs, Councillors and more, including the resident-
led West Burton Residents’ Planning Group.  
“I congratulate them all on the successful bid and
look forward to working with all parties to maximise
the skills, jobs and inward investment that will result
from this significant project coming to Bassetlaw.” 

North Nottinghamshire is set to become a global
hub for a wide range of engineering, technological
and scientific expertise, following the
announcement that the United Kingdom Atomic
Energy Agency has chosen West Burton as the
future home of its STEP project.
The decision will see game-changing investment
for the area with the STEP, or Spherical Tokamak
for Energy Production, programme seeking to
pave the way for the development of commercial
power plants capable of producing a limitless
supply of low carbon, clean energy. It will also
showcase how a future fusion power station will
be operated and maintained.
STEP offers the potential to transform and
regenerate the area, creating thousands of jobs
and supply chain opportunities across a number
of sectors, in an area already intimately linked
with energy production. 
James Naish, Leader of Bassetlaw District
Council, said: “West Burton A was one of the
biggest power stations in the country when it was 

Fantastic news for Bassetlaw!

Award for Riverside
Health Partnership

In recent weeks, Riverside
Health Partnership has been
awarded the Silver award on
the Employer Recognition
Scheme as a veterans’ friendly
practice. The award
demonstrates the Partnership’s
commitment and support to our
local veterans. 

New Bassetlaw Place
Facebook page

Bassetlaw Place Based Partnership
has a new Facebook page. You can
follow us at
www.facebook.com/BassetlawPBP 
Please share the new details far and
wide!

Muddy Fork has been short listed by Lincolnshire Co-
op for the Winter Community Champions scheme
and really need your votes to help raise valuable
funds. 
If you are already a member of Lincolnshire Co-op
you can vote at 
http://www.lincolnshire.coop/ccvote

Vote for Muddy Fork!
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Targeted Lung 
Health Checks
Bassetlaw's Targeted Lung
Health Check programme
will soon be moving from
Worksop to Retford. 
Look out for more details to
share soon.
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Well done to Newgate Medical Group who have got off to
a flying start in the Autumn Covid Booster campaign!
Up to September 25, they had vaccinated just under 30
per cent of their eligible patients - by far the most in
Nottinghamshire!
Please continue to share Covid messaging - vaccinations
continue to be the best line of defence!
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Bassetlaw Suicide Prevention Alliance
Between September 10th (World Suicide
Prevention Day), to World Mental Health
Day on October 10, partners have been
sharing messages, signposting to services
and telling people 'it's ok not to be ok'.
As part of the action plan which is currently
being developed, organisations have been
asked to consider introducing mandatory
suicide awareness training, expand their
mental health support, and look at new 

Retford Oaks foundation 
alliance with DBTH

New ICS Assembly
There is a fantastic opportunity for
partners to get involved in shaping the
future of health and care across
Nottinghamshire, when the new ICS
Assembly meets for the first time.
The meeting takes place on October
25 from 2pm til 5pm, at Mansfield
Civic Centre, and as well as the
chance to hear from keynote speakers
and network, there will be the chance
to input into the new Integrated Care
Strategy. The Strategy will detail the
future of our health care services for
the coming years.
There will also be a limited number of
market place stalls available at the
event. If you are interested in securing
one of these, please email: nnicb-
nn.engagement@nhs.net
To sign up to the event go to:
https://eventbrite.com/e/nottingham
-and-nottinghamshire-ics-partners-
assembly-tickets-418909799487 and
if you need support with travel costs to
attend the event please email nnicb-
nn.ics@nhs.net.  

Autumn Covid Booster Campaign

initiatives to better educate children
about mental health.
Please, if you haven't already, put a
pledge on the Bassetlaw Suicide Alliance
Pledge Wall to say what you will do to
work towards achieving zero suicides in
the district. 
You can access the pledge at:
https://padlet.com/BASSETLAW_SUICIDE_PR
EVENTION_ALLIANCE/2qcffi0evgy8cvtf

On 12 October, Doncaster and Bassetlaw
Teaching Hospitals will launch their formal
partnership with Retford Oaks Academy -
soon to be the newest Foundation School 
 in Health (FSiH) and only the second in
the UK.
The partnership intends to develop
opportunities and widen participation for
pupils from the Bassetlaw area wishing to
pursue a career in the health and care
service. It will see an increased
involvement from the health and care
workforce at the academy, work
experience and internship opportunities for
studients, as well as the appointment of
DBTH Career Champions with the Trust to
support the range of proposed activities.

A look ahead...

There's lots happening in
Bassetlaw over the next few
weeks. 

If you've an event you want to
share with partners in this
newsletter, please email:
basccg.communicationoffice@
nhs.net

Stoptober
Menopause Awareness Month
Black History Month
International Walk to School
Month
Go Sober for October.
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